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1. ADMINISTRATIVE

A. The OSC Chair called the meeting to order at 10:05 am.  Mr. Norris requested revisions or additions to the published agenda.  None were made.
B. Meeting Minutes and Highlights
The Committee reviewed the draft minutes and highlights from the April 27, 2006 OSC meeting.   Ms. Kozlowski and Mr. Ernst requested revisions to both the minutes and highlights.  Mr. Ingersoll made a motion to approve as revised and Mr. Ernst seconded the motion.  In a unanimous voice vote, the April 27, 2006 minutes and highlights were approved as revised.  
C. Mr. Norris was asked to provide a speaker for the Platts Mid-Atlantic Power Marketing Forum September 28 & 29 in Baltimore to discuss the NC planning process.  Mr. Norris indicated that ElectriCities would provide the speaker as there were no other volunteers from the group.

2. PWG STATUS REPORT
A.  Reliability Study Update
· Duke and PEC have completed the reliability studies and have begun running the resource supply studies.
· At the last PWG meeting, the group brainstormed potential ideas to address the CPLE phase angle problem and identified approximately 15 items.  The PWG will begin to evaluate the items on the list at the next PWG meeting.
B. PWG Meeting with NCUC Staff  and Public Staff 
The PWG met with Public Staff and NCUC staff on May 12, 2006 at the ElectriCities office to discuss the process to date and address any questions.  Sam Watson, Ben Turner and Tom Lam attended the meeting.  Ben Turner and Tom Lam requested to attend the regular PWG meetings that are held in Raleigh.  The OSC discussed this request and determined that their participation at PWG meetings was inappropriate because: (1) other non-LSEs may want to attend, (2) PWG members would be less candid and free-wheeling if potential interveners were there, and (3) the public staff has a role in dispute resolution in the process.  The OSC agreed to have Len Anthony from PEC communicate to public staff that their attendance is not appropriate but they are welcome to participate in the TAG process along with the other non-LSE entities and special briefing sessions would be arranged in addition to the TAG meetings if requested. 
3. TRANSMISSION COST ALLOCATION
Mr. Wodyka and Ms. Kozlowski reviewed a high-level summary of transmission cost allocation methodologies in MISO and RMATS (Rocky Mountain Area Transmission Study)
4. TAG

The OSC selected August 2, 2006 from 9:00 – 12:00 in Raleigh for the next TAG meeting.  The August 1, 2006 OSC meeting will now be held in Raleigh instead of Charlotte and the September 7, 2006 OSC meeting will be held in Charlotte instead of Raleigh.  Ms. Carney will update the 2006 Meeting Schedule on the website to reflect this change.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:20 am.
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